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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 22, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Larry Bills – Vice Chair, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson, and Kent 

Young – Clerk. 
 

Larry Bills called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  New Truck: The Road Foreman stated that the new truck should be ready in about 

one month.  Yearly Bids:  The Selectmen agreed to open the yearly bids on May 10.  Paving bids will be 

asked for, but contingent on the receipt of a grant.  FLEET permits:  The Selectmen reviewed 

overweight permit applications from Fuller Sand and Gravel, Inc., David Chaves Excavating, Inc. and 

Frost Wells and Pumps, Inc..  Chris Liller moved to approve said permits.  Kevin Robinson seconded – 

all concurred and Larry Bills signed the permits. 
 

LEMP:  The Selectmen reviewed the Local Emergency Management Plan and agreed to re-adopt it as 

submitted.  Kevin Robinson so moved.  Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred.  Chris Liller signed to 

certify it to meet Vermont National Incident Management Systems (NIMS) requirements and current 

LEMP Implementation guidance.  Larry Bills signed the re-adoption form as Vice-Chair. 
 

DVFiber:  The Selectmen considered re-appointment of Betsy Wadsworth as Representative and Alyson 

Peterson and Candie Bernard as alternates to the Deerfield Valley Communications Union District.  

Kevin Robinson so moved. Chris Liller seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes and Liquor Control Board minutes 

of March 8, 2021.  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 

 

Town Office Maintenance:  The Clerk stated that he had requested Southworth Electrical to order 

additional florescent lights for the office; however, Southworth Electrical asked if the Town would like to 

upgrade the fixtures to LED.  He recommended that if so, we could do about 13 fixtures initially and then 

upgrade others as needed in the future.  The Selectmen agreed and would like to pursue any Efficiency 

VT initiatives that may be available.  The Clerk agreed to inform Southworth Electrical of their decision. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 7:55p.m..  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  David Kent Young 


